I would like to express my opposition to the Roper Construction proposed concrete batch plant to be located near Highway 48 and Highway 220.  The issues associated with such a plant are numerous and include:
1) Air pollution which will impact residents, visitors and wildlife in the area.  There are thousands of residents who located to this area due to the clean air and beautiful mountain settings.  This whole area will be affected by the air pollution generated by this plant.
2) The plant is estimated to require 80,000 gallons a day of water to operate and to mitigate the air pollution aspects of the operation.  If the company plans to draw this water from the existing water table, the area residents could be facing a devastating loss of water available to their properties that cannot be undone.  The residents of Sonterra, Alto Lakes, Outlaw, and Legacy Estates among others, rely on private wells as their only source of water.  Even if the company trucks the water in, the resulting runoff of that water, contaminated with toxins will no doubt affect the area water sources as well as the wildlife, which will be drinking it.
3) Noise and light pollution generated by the plant will affect the many species of wildlife in the area, including the large elk and deer population which feed in the area.  That noise and light pollution will also affect area residents.
4) Are the residents of the area not entitled to the quiet enjoyment of their property?
5) Can we, in good conscience, allow the profit motivation of one individual to override the health and wellbeing of thousands of residents of and visitors to our pristine wilderness environment entrusted to us for protection as well as the wildlife that occupy it?
I would ask that the governmental agencies designated to protect the state's natural resources as well as the residents of the state take action to prevent this plant from locating in this area.

Tony Sheehey

